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Trafalgar Interchange Project – Resurfacing of Stretch of Road from Trafalgar 
Road to new Main Roundabout 
 
As part of the Government’s ongoing Trafalgar Interchange New Roundabouts 
Project, works will be undertaken to excavate and lay service ducts along the stretch 
of road from Trafalgar Road to the new main roundabout at Trafalgar. Works will 
commence as from 8.00am on Sunday 18 July 2010 until no later than 6.00am of 
Monday 19 July 2010. The section of road in question will then be closed off again 
between the hours of 10am and 2.00pm of the Monday 19 July 2010 for the 
resurfacing of the road. During the time the road is closed, Traffic travelling along 
Trafalgar Road, will be diverted towards the southern end of Main Street to continue 
northbound. Traffic wanting to go to Queensway and or southbound will need to 
travel through Main Street to turn around at Cathedral Square junction. Drivers are 
advised to take extra care when travelling through the location of works.  
 
The Government would like to take this opportunity to apologise to the general public 
for any inconvenience that these works may cause them. 
 


